Edwin Huizinga, violin Melinda Coffey Armstead, piano and organ

Fantasy for solo violin #10 ... Georg Philipp Telemann (1681-1767)

Presto - Largo - Allegro

Introduction and Rondo Capriccioso Op. 28 Camille Saint-Saëns (1835-1921)

Andante malinconico - Allegretto ma non troppo

Rigaudon G. P. Telemann

A warm welcome back to Edwin Huizinga, a summer favorite at CitF for several years now. Edwin currently lives in Toronto, Canada. This season he will perform with several internationally acclaimed ensembles, including Tafelmusik, the Theatre of Early Music, and the Wallfisch Band. Edwin has a bachelor's degree from Oberlin Conservatory and a master's from the San Francisco Conservatory of Music. The Puslich Pioneer wrote "Mr. Huizinga's ambition is to bring classical music to the attention of younger people in such a way that makes it more appealing to them. It was a wonderful, magical evening of music." Edwin can also be seen playing and touring with the Wooden Sky, the Broken Social Scene, Third Eye Blind and Sweet Thing, among other North American folk and rock bands. Edwin is also extremely excited about Toronto's chapter of the Classical Revolution, which is all about bringing classical music to anyone and everyone in alternative venues all around the world.





Painless and Economical

If you use the internet, why don't you have the weekly newsletter sent to you via email? It is fast, easy and saves the church money—here's what to do: Send an email to the office at citf@mbay.net and ask Kay to put you in the list. You will receive it early every week!

3152 Forest Lake Road, Pebble Beach P.O.Box1027,PebbleBeach,CA93953

Address service requested

lon-Profit Org.
J.S. Postage
PAID
ermit No. 28
ebble Beach, CA

Church in the Forest

3152 Forest Lake Road, Pebble Beach P. O. Box 1027, Pebble Beach, CA 93953 • 831-624-1374 email: citf@mbay.net • www.churchintheforest.org

Monday morning, July 16, 2012

Dear members and friends,

SAVE THE DATE!

This August will be the **25th Anniversary** of the **Church** in the Forest. We are an established, but young church and, at the same time, such a delightful and exciting place to be. God has been good to us, and we will gather together on **Sunday**, **August 26**, to rejoice and give thanks for every blessing that has come our way.

You and I know that we do party well at CitF, and this great event will be no exception. The celebration will take place at the **Rosen Center** and the **Walker Commons** (yes, that is named after our own George and Patty Walker, and I am sure they will also be in attendance.)

Stay tuned for more information—we will keep you posted about this huge and important event.

One of the toughest parts of my job as one of the ministers of the Church in the Forest is to say good-bye to people who leave us for that heavenly land. I want to bring to your attention two of our church family who have recently made that transition into the nearer presence of God.

Ernst Lassen passed away on June 27 and Charles conducted a private service of celebration of Ernst's life with Edith and their daughter, Marcella. Our prayers and friendship go out to Edith and the family.

I well remember the time when Ernst, being the renowned engineer that he was, developed a way... the only way... to clear

the cobwebs from the high church ceiling. He devised a system whereby a large, heavy-duty balloon attached to brushes and a long rope, would make its way up to the ceiling and then be twirled to bring down the cobwebs and dust. It was quite an EVENT!

Martha Rothrock passed away this past July 14, after a very short illness. Her family was there by her side and supported her with love and gratitude.

We will all continue to benefit from Martha's generosity in that she made it possible to bring the Carollon bells back to life and upgraded that system with new loud speakers (to be installed soon). So, every time we hear the bells a-ringing, we may say, "Thanks Martha, and God bless you." Our prayers are with the Rothrock family and Martha's many friends who will miss her greatly.

See you in church,

William B. Rolland

Calendar

Sunday, July 15, 2012

8:30 AM Bible Study with the Rev. Charles Anker. 1 Peter 3:17-4:6

The Saving Work of Christ

9:15 AM Music Prelude

9:30 AM Morning Prayer

Passages 2 Corinthians 5: 16-21; Psalm 32: 1&2, 8-11; Luke 15: 11-32

Lector Bob Mulford
Crucifer Leslie Mulford

Flowers Dave and Julie Nee
Cookies Mariana Brook and ??

Altar Care Martha Jordan
Ushers Bob and Sandy Rice
Sermon The Rev. Dr. William B. Rolland

Title To See Ourselves

Sunday, August 26, 2012, Church in the Forest 25th Anniversary Party

More info to come! Watch this space!